
 

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

 

Members of the public are advised to desist from dealing with 

touts / agents who may be charging exorbitantly for their 

service and further, may be making false promises about 

arranging assured urgent appointment or faster passport 

service delivery. After the launch of Passport Seva Kendras, 

the appointments are available to general public through the 

website. Alternatively, certain categories of applicants are 

allowed to walk-in without appointment, details of which are 

available on the website.  

 

The Government has not authorised any intermediary / 

representative to undertake such activity or to give such 

assurances. Such incidents of harassment / influence by them 

may be reported to concerned Passport Officer. 


